
2011 ISCA Spring Round-Up Meeting 
PDIA  

Athol, ID 
March 26, 2011 

 
 

1:45pm  Shane called meeting to order; visiting club members signed in as voting delegates.  
 
Shane thanked PDIA for hosting round-up and State.   
 
KCSC owes 60.00 for their 2010 riders fees; Tami Ross will mail to Tammy. 
 
Shoshone Rangers – Terri paid dues to Shirley Ackerman 
Shoshone County Horseman – Kim McLaughlin (due paid at winter meeting) 
 
REVIEW OF WINTER MEETING MINUTES: 
Regarding Proposal - #3, Kim understood the proposal to indicate random draw from 5 events before the start of the 
show.  The winner will be based on the overall highest points for combined 5 events.   
 
Correction for dues paid – NWSOA paid National Dues at winter meeting.   
Kenny Moore made motion to amend the minutes as stated; Jay Ross seconded motion - Motion passed.  
  
Treasurers Report:  See attached. 
Outstanding bills:  none presented 
 
State Awards - Host club gets rider fee money from state for hosting event so amount to PDIA is $976.48 for awards.  
Kim McLaughlin made motion to give money to PDIA, Gretchen seconded –$ 976.48.   
 
Any Additional funds will be provided to PDIA only if other saddle clubs submit the remaining 2010 rider fees.  Motion 
made by Kenny Moore/ Seconded by Julie Maguire – motion passed 
 
New Business- 
Kenny Moore presented information on State Raffle 
100 tickets were provided to each saddle club present (Shirley will mail additional tickets to remaining clubs).  The raffle 
is for a custom Western art metal sign.  Second place will receive their 2012 Entry Fees waived.  Shirley Ackerman will 
provide a prize to the Royalty Club that sells the most.   
 
PDIA – state presentation -  
As proposal stated, selected professional choice items plus buckles.   Prizes include the following: 
Buckle 
Saddle pad 
SMB boots 
Skid Boots 
Touch Enough Sheets 
Plaques – Light wood   
They will all be personalized to include ISC A 
 
Julie is still working on Royalty awards; Julie will work directly with Shirley Ackerman.    
 
The group expressed several concerns with the Entry form; if suggest changes for entry forms, let Julie know.   The group 
agreed the events needed to be itemized – Misty and Kim is going to work on the entry form.  
 
 



Kreiter Award Events –  a random drawing was held to determine events.   
Flag race 
Figure 8 
Lane barrels 
Two barrel Flag 
Key 
 
T-Shirt order forms are available; please note there is a deadline to order.   
 
The group discussed having a program; PDIA will prepare one.   
 
Kim Mclaughlin asked for clarification on sorting order.  Does it have to be random?  There will be 4 lanes; after group 
discussion, it was decided to do random order for each event.   
 
Questions come up regarding the entry forms - camping fees for dry camping and stall fees?  Are they required?  The 
camping fees are not required by the grounds.  The group expressed serious concerns regarding charging a fee for riders 
to dry camp.   
 
If riders utilize the Full RV hookups then they will need stalls – 12X12.  Shavings will be provided the first time. 
Full hook-up fee not yet determined – approx. $22.  Kim will find out for sure.   
No Showers on site; river available.   
Spectator camping - Individuals need to contact Kim McLaughlin to reserve spot. 
 
There will be no refunds for riders without a vet pass.   
 
Julie will take pictures of the arena as soon as possible and put them on their website.   
 
Kenny suggested officers to meet to visit arena when possible.   Kim said the ground will have good footing and sand.  
No well installed but river water available.   Jay – made motion to set tentative date 30 days prior to state for inspection; 
Kenny seconded it.  Shane will get with the officers and let them know 
 
 
Other New Business: 
Royalty application deadline is June 15th.  No exceptions will be made on late applications.   
 
State Membership list is due on May 14, 2011 
National deadline – April 22, 2011 
 
Shirley Ackerman received a $5.00 donation for ISCA royalty.   
 
Silent Auction – ISCA treasurer received all monies from Shirley Ackerman for the silent auction.  She will obtain the 
monies due from Kim McLaughlin for her items.  Special thanks for everyone contributing to the auction.  It is greatly 
appreciated.   
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.   
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Shirley Ackerman, ISCA Secretary 
 
 
 
 


